Bosham Parish Council                

Minutes of the Council Meeting held on Wednesday 

14th March 2018 at 7.30pm in the Bosham Centre
Present: 
Mr A Chapman, Mr R Cooper, Mr J Dean, Mr J Fulford, Mr N Hogben, Mr J Holloway, Mr A Johnstone (Chair), Mrs C Pexton, Mrs G Powell & Mr Whitmore Jones
In attendance:
Miss Lisa Roberts [Clerk to the Council/RFO] D/Cllr Plant. C/Cllr Goldsmith and 1 member of the public
	C18/93
	Receive apologies for absence
Cllrs Copsey; and D/Cllr Collins sent their apologies.
	

	C18/94
	To receive declarations of interest by Councillors on any of the agenda items below.
None

	

	C18/95
	To confirm and sign the Minutes of the meeting held 14th February 2018 (previously issued)
It was RESOLVED to APPROVE the Minutes, and the Chairman was authorised to sign them as an accurate record of that meeting.

	

	C18/96

	Questions from Members of the Public Present (this will be limited to 10 minutes)
None

	

	C18/97
	Receive Reports
	

	C18/97.1
	Chairman’s Report
Nothing to report.

	

	C18/97.2


	Clerk’s Report
· New Homes Bonus allocation for Bosham 2018 is £855.  Are there any projects in mind for this money?
· Further to the discussions held at the last meeting re: 20mph I have had confirmation form WSCC higways that the requirement for current speeds on potential roads is less than 24mph (not 26 as previously quoted).  They advise that the best way to assess such roads I via speed loops which can be arranged at £200 per road.
· The repairs to reinforce the Trippet Wall have been completed. WSCC are still progressing the project to rebuild the failed section of wall and are working with the relevant bodies to get the required statutory approvals. They will keep us updated as things progress.

· The Clerk will be attending the SALC Clerks Networking day in Brighton on the 15th March. 


	

	C18/97.3

C18/97.3.1

C18/97.3.2
C18/97.3.3

C18/97.3.4
C18/97.3.5

C18/97.3.6


	Representatives to Outside Bodies

Bournes Community Forum – Cllr Pexton would like to attend the next meeting to ask what other parishes are doing towards the review of their neighbourhood plans Thursday 21st June.  AGREED.
Burial Ground – A report of the last meeting will be out shortly.
Village Hall – It was NOTED that scaffolding has been erected to repair the hall roof.   Other windows now in need of repair but need to get planning permission first.
Friends of Old Bridge Meadow – Nothing to report.
Bosham Association (BA) – Nothing to report.
District Council(CDC) 
· Council has agreed a council tax increase equivalent to 10p per week.
· Novium Museum exhibition has changed from Tim to Board games opening this Saturday
· Enterprise centre will be formally opened on 1st March.
· It was NOTED that the doggy bags on Quay meadow have disappeared.  It has also been NOTED that there are no notices displayed here to advertiser the new fixed penalty for dog fouling in this area.   CDC has asked their Officers to come and inspect.
County Council(WSCC) 

· Council tax gone up 4.95% 1.95% standard and 3% on social care £200M come out of the budget over the last few years and still another £40M to be cut.
· Residents across Sussex can now buy competitively-priced gas and electricity through Your Energy Sussex, the council energy partnership led by West Sussex County Council.  Your Energy Sussex is different to most energy suppliers because it’s operated by local councils who want residents to pay less for their gas and electricity. It’s also run on a ‘not-for-profit’ basis where profits are used to help local people who are struggling to pay their energy bills.  Please email yourenergysussex@westsussex.gov.uk for more information 
· Velo South – a 100 mile cycle ride through West Sussex that is planned to take place on Sunday 23rd September 2018.  Velo South is an exciting event which we see will have many benefits such as helping us to shine a light on our beautiful county, support the tourism industry and our local economy. It will also help towards raising additional funds for charities too. The route, which is still being developed, will run through the districts of Horsham and Chichester. We are working closely with CSM, the organisers of Velo South to make sure the event is run safely and efficiently, with the least possible impact on our residents’ daily lives.
· Build better A27 –The Chichester Observer which has been in attendance at all of the BABA27 meetings and has offered to publish a substantial piece on the BABA27 process and the long list of suggestions. The intention of the piece is to engage the wider public in a more significant way on the work of the group, the suggestions under discussion, and to canvass reader views in a structured way in accordance with the BABA27 process and the work of our consultants.  The BABA27 group will have all feedback received from the Observer outreach work to help inform the process going forward.


	CP


	C18/98
C18/98.1
C18/98.2
C18/.98.2.1
C18/.98.2.2


	Neighbourhood Plan 

Consider options for possible NP review 
Although it is slightly too early to decide on the right path to follow in terms of the review, the members all need to be aware and on board with the process so that the council can take full control.  Currently we have a Neighbourhood Plan (NP) which will legally stand in place until 2029.  However, our local Authority, CDC is undertaking a review of the Local Plan and the theory is that they will start to speak to the parishes as the numbers start to emerge (possibly in July 2018).   Cllr Pexton will send round a report laying out the possible advantages/Disadvantages for options:

· Full Review - Directs and shapes development and consequently would be a material change to existing NP.
· Light touch / or (very light touch review) - Shapes development only.
· Do nothing
Consider any matters arising.
Letter was sent to the resident – MINUTE CLOSED
Min Ref: C18.90.2 – Cllrs Pexton & Powell met with Richard Austin and Steve Lawrence of the Chichester Harbour Conservancy (CHC).  The meeting touched upon the possibility of redrawing the AONB boundary, with the conclusion that even if it were possible we are looking at a significant number of years hence. CHC concurred with this conclusion but did mention that there is some appetite around the Harbour for reviewing the boundary and Michael Gove is keen, in the light of Brexit, to ensure AONBs etc. are well protected and continue as a constraint. One must bear in mind that a review could potentially either enlarge or reduce the area.   We have expressed an interest to CHC for a review but don’t expect miracles in the near future. This is a very long term and expensive strategy.


	CP

	C18/99


	GDPR - consider matters arising
The Clerk has secured new emails for all members @boshamvillage.co.uk, however there has been some issues with access.  The members will continue to try and move onto this new system.  The motion was put forward and seconded:

Motion Proposed: That the Clerk and Cllr Whitmore Jones obtain quotes for the purchase of 12 tablets/iPads for specific council use; allowing members to access parish emails and documents without having to print or download to personal computers. 
RESOLUTION: the motion was passed unanimously. 


	LR

CWJ



	C18/100
	Battle’s Over; Beacon Lighting ceremony consider event planning
The Clerk has secured £250 grant from CDC to buy a gas beacon for the above event on the 11th November 2018.   The National Trust has agreed to such an event and will draw up a license, but will require a risk assessment.  The members AGREED that Chairman and Clerk would start to contact relevant groups and societies to be a part of this ceremony and start to draw up an event schedule for risk assessment purposes.  


	

	C18/101
C18/101.1

C18/101.2


	Committee Minutes and Reports
Planning meeting held on 07/02/18
RESOLVED: to receive and note the minutes of this meeting.  
Min Ref: P18/98 RECOMMENDED to full council that the response to the CDC DPD.  IT was AGREED that the following modifications should be submitted:
Development shall: 

· ensure the layout, height, mass and materials of buildings respect the character and setting of nearby development given its prominent location in the landscape;

· provide appropriate landscaping and screening to minimise the impact of development on Broadbridge and the setting of the Chichester Harbour Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty and South Downs National Park including views to and from the wider and the surrounding area;

· provide a satisfactory means of access from the A259; 

· provide open space and/or green buffer landscaping to the north and east of the new development; and
· provide a connection to the nearest point of adequate capacity in the sewage network, in collaboration with the service provider; which will not impact adversely on historic local flooding downstream; 

· Give consideration to the SDNP dark skies policy.

Village Amenities meeting held on 07/02/18
RESOLVED: to receive and note the minutes of this meeting.  

It was AGREED that the annual ditch clean would be scheduled for 18th April @ 6pm (subject to the weather) and  should include Taylors Lane.

	LR



	C18/102
C18/102.1

C18/102.2
C18/102.3


	Finance

Orders for Payment (previously issued)

RESOLVED: to approve, unanimously, all of the attached orders for payment for £5,814.07
(Including VAT payable of £457.43).
Grants
Bosham Youth Club – match funding of £1,000 AGREED
Bosham Association - £500 for planting (taken from the planting budget).
Agree an internal auditor to review the 2017/18 accounts
It was AGREED that Rachel Hall would be contracted to undertake the internal audit.
	LR

LR

LR

	C18/103

	To note the date of the next meeting is on 11th April 2018 – Parish Annual Assembly on 25th April

	


The meeting closed at 20.34 pm                  
Signed________________________________

Date______________________
Chairman
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